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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #223 – MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL – MONDAY, MARCH 16, 2015, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session:

The Board members accompanied Ms. Epps to the Elementary School to review the books being considered for new Elementary Curriculum. The curriculum the teachers prefer would start at the Early Leaning Center and progress through 5th grade. The books are on display for public review at the Elementary School. 
After returning to the Board Room, Mr. Hanson gave an update on Innovative Status/Pilot from Mr. Hanson. He said since January they have made some significant gains. It has morphed into a Pilot program and there are 12, possibly 13, districts who have joined the group to attain innovative status for their districts. 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:04 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance, and read the rules of the meeting.
	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	Elementary Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Pearlie Mae Chadwick
	ELC Director

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Tanya Brown
	Parent/Acct. Committee

	
	Bruce Scott
	Community Member

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Registrar

	
	Emilie Benke
	HS Social Studies Teacher

	
	Shannon Livick
	Mancos Times Reporter

	
	Sherri Asnicar
	Parent

	
	Tim Hunter
	Community Member


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the meeting agenda. with a correction to the spelling of Kalyn Boyer’s first name. 
Mr. Mitchell seconds.

Ms. Titone noted a correction to the spelling of Kalyn Boyer’s first name on the Agenda.

Motion amended to add correction of Ms. Boyer’s first name.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott-“as corrected,” Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the minutes from the January 19, 2015 Regular Meeting.
Ms. Rivera seconds.

Ms. Huminston-Scott noted that the Minutes had Mr. Heath Showalter included, and he was not there that evening. (Correction noted on original copy of Minutes)
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott –“as corrected,” Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

There were no presentations.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up for public participation.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report: Mr. Hanson began by apologizing that there was not a report for March, he has been very busy with the Innovative Status work. He then addressed the BOCES issue regarding the Special Ed Directors as noted in his February 23 report and talked at length about the decision to keep Mary Rubadeau as Director and Special Ed Director. The BOCES Board has also hired an “East” side Special Ed Coordinator, and a “West” side Special Ed Coordinator. Mr. Hanson spoke out at the meeting against this decision, but was outvoted by the other districts.

Mr. Hanson suggested that the Board give Mr. Hawkins direction on how to answer these two questions: Do we support this part-time executive director/full-time salary? Do we want to pay our share of the “West” side Special Ed Coordinator? Board members agreed with Mr. Hanson and asked for figures on the salaries. Mr. Hanson will investigate further and pass on the information to the Board when he has it.
Mr. Hawkins reported on the some of the items discussed at the BOCES meeting: the BOCES is sponsoring a Career Fair for students so the students can gain information about different careers; the Districts were urged to make a decision on whether to opt out on the Special Ed Coordinator. Mrs. Doudy mentioned that the Business Managers from the area districts would like to see a clearer and more transparent report from the BOCES, they see revenue, but do not see all of the expenses.
Mr. Hanson informed the Board that Cat Prenot had requested a year off, and that her request will most likely be granted.
Elementary Principal’s Report: Ms. Epps reported on the number of new students at the Elementary. Another student was registered today. She reviewed her February and March reports. Read Across America was a big success on March 2, and she would like the parade to be an annual tradition, noting that the community really got involved. Ms. Epps was happy to report that teachers are still teaching in the Elementary school, when last year they would have been teaching how to take tests. This is a new and exciting development.
Secondary Principal’s Report: Mr. Priestley recognized Jessica Gutierrez and Anna Cox, who have Empire Electric Youth trip awards. Jessica will be traveling to Washington, DC and join more than 1500 students from across the US. Maya Bond and Jaden Peacock were interviewed for the Daniels Fund Scholarship. Destination Imagination qualified four teams for State competition and five Science Fair students will be moving on to the State Competition, too. 
About 30 students from the High School and 30 from the Middle School have opted out of PARCC testing. Parents have been asking a lot of really great questions. Students not taking the test will be working on review and enrichment of what they have already learned. Mr. Guiles asked why the school did not opt out of the PARCC testing altogether, instead of having the parents opt out. Mr. Hanson said the District is obligated by the State to have the students take the test. The directive from CDE was for districts to make a good faith effort, and if parents opted out, the school would not be held accountable. Mr. Guiles said he would support the whole school not taking the tests and Mr. Hanson said that is all part of the Innovative Status goal. 

Mr. Priestley reported on a proposal to change the Social Studies textbooks. Emile Benke, the HS Social Studies Teacher, spoke to the Board about making a shift from the current textbook to more primary resource based books. This will allow for a more analysis-based learning style for the students. Mr. Hanson asked if the new books would be aligned with what the MS is teaching, and Mr. Priestly said he thinks the books they are considering would work very well with the current MS books, which are already more primary resource based. 
Mr. Priestley also discussed his plan to better align English and History in the High School, so that the grade levels are working on the same thing at the same time. He would like to lengthen courses to 60 minutes instead of 57 minutes, and he would like to align core schedules for Middle School and High School. This would give staff more time to work with students on their ICAPs, and giving the students more direction as to where they are going. He has discussed the plan with both Transportation and Food Services, and they are on board with the changes.
Dean of Student’s Report: Mr. Showalter handed out the SWIS Reports for the year up until the end of February. He also reviewed his February report and the input from the Safety Committee. Mr. Guiles asked if we had any information yet on prices for the entrance door buzz in system. Mr. Hanson said we are still waiting for bids. Mr. Showalter brought up the idea of doing random drug testing for athletes. He sees it as a good deterrent in efforts to decrease illegal drug use. The Board would like Mr. Showalter and Mr. Hanson to look into the legalities of it and present that information to the Board. Ms. Humiston-Scott would like to see random drug testing for staff, as well as athletes. Mr. Showalter is also looking into teaching the students more on keeping them safe on social media. Mr. Archer was recognized as one of the top Cross Country coaches in the State, and Rodney Cox was voted San Juan Basin League Coach of the Year by his peers. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if there was a problem with cell phones in the class rooms, Mr. Showalter said he has not had many complaints.
Early Learning Center Director’s Report: Mrs. Chadwick reviewed her February and March reports on the happenings at the Early Learning Center. Twenty-four of the pre-school students will move on to Kindergarten next year. 
Accountability Committee Report: They have not met this month, but will meet again before the April meeting. At the last meeting they discussed the PARCC test. The group thought there should have been a public forum to discuss the testing with the community and parents.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements: Mrs. Doudy reported on the CASE Conference, where they were given a forecast that school finance will likely go up just a little bit next year, and either flatten or go down in the following years. Within the District everything is going as planned and budgeted.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve February Bills

Approve March Bills
MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

Discussion: Ms. Humiston-Scott asked what the payment to Planned Parenthood was for, and Mr. Priestley responded that it is a resource that they use in teaching sex education in Health Class.
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

A. 2015-16 Calendar – Mr. Hanson led the discussion. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if there was a way to move Graduation to earlier in the day? Mr. Mitchell mentioned that graduation is also on the day after the State Track Meet, and how hard that is on the athletes and their families. Mr. Hanson said he will bring it up to the committee. Mr. Priestley noted that the Open House January 20 will be moved to January 21, due to Science Fair competition rules.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

ACTION ITEMS

A. 1st Reading Policies

1) BC –  School Board Member Conduct

2) BC-R –  School Board Member Financial Disclosure

3) BCA-E-2 –  Board Member Code of Ethics

4) BCB –  School Board Member Conflict of Interest

5) BDA –  Board Organizational Meeting

6) BE  – School Board Meetings

7) BEAA –  Electronic Participation in School Board Meetings

8) BEC –  Executive Sessions

9) BEDF – Voting Method

10) BID/BIE  – School Board Member Compensation/Expenses/Insurance/Liability

11) CBF – Superintendent’s Conduct

12) GBEA-E – Staff Ethics/Conflict of Interest - Exhibit

13) GBEB – Staff Conduct

14) GBEC – Alcohol and Drug Free Workplace

15) GBGJ – Staff Bereavement Leave

16) GBJ – Personnel Records and Files

17) GBK-R – Staff Concerns/Complaints/Grievances

18) GCKB – Administrative Staff Assignments and Transfers

19) GCO – Evaluation of Licensed Personnel

20) GCO-R – Evaluation of Licensed Personnel – Regulation

21) GCQC/GCQD – Resignation of Instructional Staff/Administrative Staff

22) GCQC/GCQD-R – Resignation of Instructional Staff/Administrative Staff – Regulation

23) GCQF – Discipline, Suspension and Dismissal of Professional Staff

24) GCQF-R – Discipline, Suspension and Dismissal of Professional Staff – Regulation

25) GDE/GDF-R – Support Staff Recruiting/Hiring

26) JKG – Expulsion Prevention
MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve Action Item A. 1st Reading Policies BC through JKG (as listed above):    

Ms. Rivera seconds.
Discussion: Mr. Hanson discussed BEAA-Electronic Participation in School Board Meetings and GBEC-Alcohol; Ms. Humiston-Scott brought up wording in Policies BC and CBF. She believes the word ‘substantially” is incorrect. Mr. Hanson responded that we would look into that. Ms. Humiston-Scott also questioned if the district was conducting the observations as noted under “Frequency and duration” in Policy GCO-R? Ms. Epps said she is actually conducting more that required and for all teachers, not just probationary teachers. 
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
B. 2nd Reading Policies

1) ADF – School Wellness

2) AE – Accountability/Commitment to Accomplishment

3) AE-R – Accountability/Commitment to Accomplishment-Regulation

4) BDF – Advisory Committees

5) BEDA – Notification of School Board Meetings

6) BEDB – Agenda

7) BEDG – Minutes

8) CBB – Recruitment of Superintendent

9) EF – Food Services

10) EFEA – Nutritious Food Choices

11) IHBIB – Primary/Preprimary Education

12) JEB – Entrance Age Requirements

13) JFAB – Continuing Enrollment of Students Who Become Nonresidents

14) JFABD-R – Homeless Students-Regulation

15) JFBB – Inter-District Choice/Open Enrollment

16) JFBB-R – Inter-District Choice/Open Enrollment-Regulation

17) JRCA – Sharing of Student Records/Information between School District and State Agencies

18) KDB – Public’s Right to Know/Freedom of Information

19) KDE – Crisis Management

20) KFA – Public Conduct on School Property
MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve Action Item B. 2nd Reading Policies ADF through KFA (as listed above):    

Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to consent to Action Items C through L.    

Mr. Hawkins seconds.
Discussion: Mrs. Doudy noted that the salary for Grant Hobbs was incorrect on the recommendation and should be $1496, as this is his 4th year.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 4-0.
C. Approve Updated Substitute List
Approved by Consent Motion

D. Approve 2015-16 Early Literacy Assessment Tool Project Grant
Approved by Consent Motion

E. Act on recommendation to approve Grant Hobbs as Middle School Boys Head Wrestling Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion
F. Act on recommendation to approve Brady Archer as High School Head Boys/Girls Track Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

G. Act on recommendation to approve Tina Hott as High School Assistant Boys/Girls Track Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

H. Act on recommendation to approve Heath Showalter as Middle School Track Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

I. Act on recommendation to hire Josh Gardner as Asst Middle School Boys/Girls Track Coach.
Approved by Consent Motion

J. Act on recommendation to hire Kalyn Boyer as Check & Connect/Math Tutor.
Approved by Consent Motion

K. Accept resignation from Theresa Warren, HS Language Arts Teacher, effective May 26, 2015.
Approved by Consent Motion

L. Ratify Superintendent Brian Hanson declaring a snow day on Monday, February 23, 2015, due to hazardous driving conditions and likelihood of a continuing snow emergency.
Approved by Consent Motion

CORRESPONDENCE
CASB Legislative Conference Information
Mancos Public Library Letter

Mancos Public Library 2015 Board of Trustees and 2015 Budget

UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. Next Meeting: April 20, 2015. 
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr. Guiles stated what good news it is that Kindergarten is being filled up by our own preschool students and he wanted to commend Mr. Hunter, Mr. Kloster and Mr. Boyer for their foresight in working toward having the Preschool become part of the District.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 9:13 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
